Bearwood School Council

Article 12
You have the right to give your opinion, and for adults to listen and take
it seriously.

Thursday 20™ May 2021

This is what we talked about:
Safeguarding - Internet safety is an area which we need to explore more.

e Think of some questions that you would like to ask our governors
Do you like being a governor? What do you like about it? Why did you choose to be
a governor?
Who are the governors? What do you do? What do the different governors do for
our school?
How many governors are there? How do they decide what to do? Where and when
do they meet?
How long can you be a governor for?
What is your job as a governor?
What do the governors do for the children of Bearwood School?

e Can you talk about car park - following lock down being open
Children think that it is safer to keep it closed - 3/4 classes voted to keep it
closed. We feel that it is encouraging children to walk.

e Ensure that worry box is available and reminded
Great that they are all in place- it is nice to know that it is there if we need. Need
to make sure that adults check it every so often particularly if its not being used a
lot.

o Discussed what worries could be included - we think it can be outside because
talking about to problem solve together gives us the skills and tools for the future.

Classes would like a turn using the gym equipment for your time - would you like this
? could we set up a rota to enable this to happen - yes please and classes would like
to keep equipment for a class following COVID restrictions

Zebra crossing being put in - it will take 3 weeks for it to be put in place - whilst
this is happening and the disruption during the works this will be a good opportunity
to walk and gather more miles. 4 way traffic lights are going to be put in place - so
lets aim to work to school and if we live further away to possibly to park further
away and walk the last minute.




It has hugely improved - house points one table chosen each day by their lunch sup
and they give names to class teacher - they would like it judged at the end to
ensure that if children are given opportunity to pick up items - dust pan and
brushes / include manners and behaviour - keeping the lunchtime charter

Please remind everyone in your class of out lunchtime charter which is next to the
wow display at front of the hall:

We have the right to:

Nutritious food

A clean area to eat my lunch

Have time to eat all my our lunch

To have a quiet and peaceful place to eat

See good manners all around me

Feel safe

It is cleaner, please can we have house points for the tidiest table - sometimes the
message is not getting to the teacher and the points are not being added on.

Agree as a class how you can increase your miles as we are going to really struggle
to get to Tokyo - Adults in your class can also can contribute to the miles. How are
the miles going - shared that this is much improved - any miles that are walked
during the week can be included.

Thank you

This week we decided on....

House points for the best table at lunchtimes for each class - this is for keeping
the lunchtime charter.

Turn taking for the outside gym at lunchtimes - start after half term

Monday - Willow 1

Tuesday - Willow 2

Wednesday - Maple 1

Thursday - Maple 2

Friday - Holly base - holly 2 lunch time and then Holly 1 afternoon break.

(gym equipment can be only used if the field is in use)

In class council can you discuss.

Mrs Wall is completing an audit and needs our help to answer some questions.
1) Do you know what to do if you need someone to talk to.

2) Do you feel safe in school? What makes you feel safe?

3) Do you feel safe on the playground? What makes you feel safe?

4) Do you feel that your voice is heard in school?

5) What things would you like to share your views on in school?




Thank you
o 27™ May 2021




